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THE ADJUTANT GENERAL'S OFFICE

WASHINGTON

August 22, 1929.

Captain W. S. Campbell,
The University of Oklahoma,

Department of English,
Norman, Oklahoma,

Dear Sir:-

I have your letter of August 14, 1929, with which you inclosed
a list of the records which you desire to examine, if on file, in the
War Department.

There are on file in my office Post Returns of Fort Yates to
1890, Post Returns of Fort Randall to 1883; Returns of the Division of
the Missouri; Returns of the Department of the Platte; of the Depart-
ments of the Dakota and Missouri; Reports of Division Commanders and
Reports of the Secretary of War.

References are found to Ben Clark in connection with Indian
Affairs, but nothing is found of record concerning the expedition of
Sitting Bull's Camp in Canada in the Summer of 1878.

It is probable that the archives on file in my office con-
tain material relating to Sitting Bull's surrender in 1881, his release
from confinement in 1883, and the steps taken with a view to his arrest
in 1890.

Should you decide to vist Washington I would be pleased to
afford you every facility for examining these records, if you will
call at my office in the War Department. It is suggested that you bring
this letter with you.

Very truly yo

ti
BrigadierBrigadier General,

Acting The Adjutant General.
By Ar


